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CLINICAL SECTION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

SPRING TELECONFERENCE  MINUTES

April 6, 2009
Members present: Deborah Dobson (Past-Chair), John Pearce (Chair), Mark Lau (Chair-Elect), Patricia Furer (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large)

Melissa Kehler (Student Member)

Highlights:

· John is working on the Clinical Section Annual Report for CPA.  

· Discussed lack of clarity re review process and guidelines for Fact Sheets

· Current bank balance for the Clinical Section is $19 906.67.  GICs = $11500 (including new amount of $6985.97).  Total assets =  $31 406.67

· Current membership is 1005 with 367 student members.

· Melissa has updated information about the Ken Bowers award and the Travel awards on our website. Information on the Ken Bowers (but unfortunately not about the Travel Awards) was also included in the acceptance letters sent out to student members by CPA for successful conference submissions. Information on both awards has been included in the CS newsletter.  Melissa has also composed an email to be sent out on the new listserv system that CPA has developed.  Mark will be sending out requests for applications to all the directors of Clinical Training. Discussed need to increase clarity re student eligibility for these awards.  
· Ms. Jillian Filliter, winner of this year’s Educational Activity Grant for Students, is arranging a workshop for April 2009. 
· Eligibility of student representative for student awards:  Student Reps are eligible for the Ken Bowers award but not for the Travel awards (because the CS funds the Student Rep already).  If the Student Rep wishes to apply for the Educational Activity Student Grant, he or she would then withdraw from the adjudication process for this award.
· Information on this process for electing a new CS Student Representative will be sent out on the listserv and in the CS newsletter. 
· Trish Furer has accepted the nomination for Chair-Elect for the Clinical Section.  

· Margo Watt has accepted the nomination for Secretary-Treasurer.  

· A nomination has been received for 2009 Section Fellow.

· Overall, the section website seems to be functioning adequately.  
· We all agreed that the last edition of the Section Newsletter was great.  

· Nigel Flear has sent us information about the new listserv format. The listserv is now accessed through the Clinical Management System. A positive aspect of the new system is that messages can be posted in both French and English versions. 

· The updated document re Empirically Supported Treatments is now posted on our website and will be included in the newsletter so that the membership can review it.  

· The membership survey re possible CS-sponsored projects has been sent out.  Melissa will work on collating responses for discussion at the ABM in Montreal.  

· Andrew has drafted a proposal for the Early Career Scientist-Practitioner Award.  We will present this proposal at the ABM in Montreal.

· 2009 Conference updates: The Clinical Section is co-sponsoring a preconvention workshop with Psychologists in Education and Developmental Psychology.  Dr. Richard Tremblay et al.’s workshop is entitled: “Development and Prevention of Aggressive Behaviour from Early Childhood to Adulthood”.  Dr. Philippe Cappeliez will be giving a Master Clinician workshop and a Public Lecture. Dr. Laurence Kirmayer is a CPA Invited speaker. Presentation on “Securing an internship” (Dr. Kerry Mothersill et al.) has been organized. 

· The Clinical Section ABM will be on Thursday June 11, 8-8:55 am.  We will meet briefly prior to the ABM.  Breakfast meeting for the executive 8-9 am Friday June 12.

Submitted by Patricia Furer, PhD., C, Psych.
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